

OUR EMERGENCY
DEPARTMENT
HAS MOVED

The Children's Hospital at Westmead's Emergency Department has moved to the Westmead Health Precinct's newest building.

When travelling down Hawkesbury Road, turn left when you see the Children's Emergency sign. It is also just a 250m walk up Hawkesbury Road from our main entry. You can also access the Emergency Department from inside the Hospital.

Parking is available underneath the building, as well as a 15 minute drop-off and pick-up zone, located outside the front doors.



The Children's Hospital at Westmead's Emergency Department has moved into the Westmead Health Precinct's newest building. Don't worry though, it's still accessible via the main Hospital building, or you can park underneath. The Hospital has created some FAQs (provided below) in case you want to know more.

### Where is the new building located?

- Block K is located between The Children's Hospital at Westmead and Westmead Hospital. The main entrance is off Hawkesbury Road - look for the 'Westmead Health Precinct' sign on the side of the building.
- The building is just a few minutes' walk from our existing main entry, back up Hawkesbury Road, in the direction of Westmead Station.

# Which Children's departments are moving into Block K?

- Emergency Department
- Children's Short Stay Unit
- Additional Medical Imaging service
- Additional Pharmacy service
- Additional digital operating theatres operating theatres are part of the staged approach to opening services and will not open on day one

## Are the Children's services open in the new building?

 The Children's services in Block K, including our Emergency Department, Children's Short Stay Unit, Medical imaging and Pharmacy services, is now open to patients.

#### How do visitors access Block K?

- Stay indoors: From the Hospital main entrance, follow the red signs to our two main lifts. Take the lift to level three and travel left along the linkway. Once you reach the multi-coloured windows, continue on until you reach the Children's Emergency on your right.
- Get some fresh air: Exit the existing hospital building and turn right down Hawkesbury Road. Block K's green plaza and main entry is on your right look for the 'Entrance 10' sign.

#### Where can visitors accessing Block K park?

 Additional parking can be found directly underneath the new Children's Emergency Department, in P5. Enter via the new building's main entry driveway and take the ramp down. P5 has 250 parking spaces for visitors.

# Is there a dedicated drop-off zone at the Children's Emergency entrance for parents and visitors?

- There is a 15-minute drop-off and pick-up zone outside the Children's Emergency Department entrance.
- There is also a dedicated drop-off and pick-up zone for patients with Mobility Parking Scheme permits in the same location.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Redevelopment team if you have any questions.

Kind regards, The CHW Redevelopment Team